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ENERGY EFFICIENCY MEEIA 2019-21 

Business Social Services Program 
 
PURPOSE 

The objective of the Social Services Program (Program) is to deliver long-term 
energy savings and bill reductions to social service business customers.  This will 
be achieved through a variety of prescriptive measures and comprehensive retrofits. 
 
DEFINITIONS APPLICABLE TO BUSINESS SOCIAL SERVICES PROGRAM ONLY 

Social Services – Nonprofit tax exempt business customer that provides social 
services to the low-income public, such as food banks, food pantries, soup kitchens, 
homeless shelters, employment services, worker training, job banks, and childcare. 
 

* AVAILABILITY 

This Program is available during the Program Period. The Program is voluntary and 
available to Social Services' facilities receiving electric service under Company's 
Small General Service Rate 2(M), Large General Service Rate 3(M), or Small Primary 
Service Rate 4(M) classifications where the facility as a whole, or a dedicated part 
of a facility, is primarily used to provide Social Services. Measures will be 
available to the portion of the facility primarily used to provide Social Services.  
 
PROGRAM PROVISIONS 

The Program Administrator will provide the necessary services to effectively 
implement the Program and to strive to attain energy savings.   
 
Customer must certify that all or part of the specific facility for which the 
Measures and/or retrofits are targeted is primarily utilized for Social Services.  
Measures for which customer has received an Incentive under a different Business 
Program or Residential Program are not eligible for this Social Services Program;   
 
ELIGIBLE MEASURES AND INCENTIVES  

Social Services Incentives filed in File No. EO-2018-0211 and additional Measures 
covered by the TRM are eligible for Program benefits and Incentives and may be 
offered during the Program Period.  These may include, but are not limited to, the 
following equipment types: 

1. HVAC (Heating, Ventilation, and Air-conditioning) 
2. Lighting 
3. Refrigeration 
4. Cooking 
5. Water Heating 
6. Motors 
7. Controls 

 
Additional Program details and Incentives may be found at 
www.ameren.com/missouri/energy-efficiency/business/program-overview. 
 
*Indicates Change. 
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DEMAND RESPONSE MEEIA 2019-21 
 
PURPOSE 

The purpose of the Business and Residential Demand Response Programs is to 
proactively impact customer energy use in such a way as to reduce demand (kW) and/or 
energy (kWh).  The programs included in this tariff are expected to be cost 
effective having a Total Resource Cost Test ratio of greater than 1.0. 
 

* DEFINITIONS 

Unless otherwise defined, capitalized terms used in Tariff Sheet Nos. 247 through 
249.1 have the following meanings: 

 Business Demand Response Program – A demand response program that is available to a 
customer receiving electric service under Service Classifications Small General 
Service Rate 2(M), Large General Service Rate 3(M), Small Primary Service Rate 4(M), 
or Large Primary Service Rate 11(M). 

Demand Response Event (Event) – A period of time up to four hours during which the 
Company will ask the demand response participants to reduce their energy use. 

DSIM (Demand-Side Programs Investment Mechanism) - A mechanism approved by the 

Commission in the Company's filing for demand-side program approval in File No. EO-
2018-0211 as may be amended. 

Incentive – Any consideration provided by the Company directly or through the 
Program Administrator, Trade Ally, and/or Program Partners which encourages the 
adoption of Measures or behaviors that reduce energy usage and/or demand, including 
in the form of cash, bill credit, payment to third party, donations or giveaways, 
public education programs, buydowns, markdowns, rebates, bill credits, direct 
installation, and education. 

Program Administrator – The entity selected by the Company to provide program 
design, promotion, administration, implementation, and delivery of services. 

Program Partner - A retailer, distributor, or other service provider that the 
Company or the Program Administrator has approved to provide specific program 
services through execution of a Company-approved service agreement. 

 Program Period – The period from March 1, 2019 through December 31, 2024 unless 
sooner terminated under the TERM provision of this tariff. Programs may have 
slightly earlier deadlines for certain activities, as noted on the Company website  
AmerenMissouri.com/demandresponse. 

Program Provider – An entity that meets the criteria defined by a Program 
Administrator to provide specific program products and/or services. 

Residential Demand Response Program – A Demand Response program available to 
residential customers in the Company’s Missouri service area being served under the 
Residential Service Rate 1(M) rate schedule.  

 
*Indicates Change. 
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DEMAND RESPONSE MEEIA 2019-21 

Business Demand Response Program 
 
PURPOSE 

The Business Demand Response Program (Program) will be operated by a demand-response 
aggregator (who will be the Program Administrator) to obtain energy and demand 
reductions from existing facilities by incentivizing customers to reduce energy 
usage through direct load control, manual response, and/or the use of behind the 
meter assets such as energy management systems or other properly permitted 
dispatchable assets.  The Program Administrator will contract with eligible business 
customers to obtain the energy and demand reductions. 
 

* AVAILABILITY 

This Program is available for the Program Period. This Program is available for 
dispatch 24 hours a day and 7 days a week during the calendar year. It is 
voluntary, and available to all customers qualifying for service under Service 
Classifications Small General Service Rate 2(M), Large General Service Rate 3(M), 
Small Primary Service Rate 4(M), or Large Primary Service Rate 11(M) provided the 
customer has metering provided by Company that can record intervals of energy and 
demand of one hour or smaller. 
 
The Business Demand Response Program is available to customers electing to opt-out 
of energy efficiency program funding under 20 CSR 4240-20.094(7).  
 

* PROGRAM PROVISIONS 

The Company will hire a demand response aggregator who will be the Program 
Administrator to implement this Program. The Program Administrator will provide the 
necessary services to effectively implement the Program and strive to attain the 
energy and demand savings targets.  The Program Administrator will develop and 
enable each participating customer with a customized energy reduction plan and may 
provide control technology.  Customers will have the opportunity to participate in 
Demand Response Events when initiated by the Company.  Customer Incentives will be 
based on the availability and execution of reducing energy use during an Event.  
Customers can receive a demand reduction Incentive based on their average demand 
reduction during the Events in a program year.  They can also receive an energy 
reduction Incentive based on the energy reduction for each Event. Participants will 
receive Incentive payments directly from the Program Administrator. 
 

 Maximum number of Events per calendar year – 15 
Minimum number of Events per calendar year – 2 
Maximum duration of an Event – 4 hours 
Minimum notification before an Event - 1 hour 
 
 
 
 
 
*Indicates Change. 
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DEMAND RESPONSE MEEIA 2019-21 

Residential Demand Response Program 
 
PURPOSE 

The Residential Demand Response Program (Program) will obtain energy and demand 
reductions from residences that have installed Program-eligible devices by 
incentivizing them to allow the Program Administrator to control their device's 
operation during peak Events for demand reduction and non-peak periods for energy 
reduction.  
 

* AVAILABILITY 

This Program is available for the Program Period. The Program will dispatch Events 
to reduce peak demand during the calendar year and will reduce energy usage during 
normal operations throughout the year. It is voluntary, and available to customers 
in the Residential 1(M) rate class. To be eligible to participate, the customer 
must: 

a) Have a central air conditioning system or other controllable device as 
required by the Program; 

b) Have or purchase and install an eligible controlling device; and 
c) Be able to connect the device to a home Wi-Fi network or other network 

as required by the Program.  
 
Year-round event participation may be required.  
 
PROGRAM PROVISIONS 

The Company will hire a Program Administrator to implement this Program. The Program 
Administrator will provide the necessary services to effectively implement the 
Program and strive to attain the energy and demand savings targets. The Company and 
the Program Administrator will follow a multi-faceted approach to marketing the 
Program.   
 
The Program Administrator will communicate with participants before a Demand 
Response Event. The Program Administrator will use Program-approved technologies to 
control the participant's device before and during an Event to maximize the demand 
savings during the Event while minimizing impact to customer comfort.  The Program 
Administrator will also reduce energy usage by utilizing a continuous load shaping 
strategy during non-peak periods. Energy management activities undertaken through 
this Program will occur within customer-selected home temperature threshold set 
points to minimize customer comfort impact.    
 
Participants will receive Incentives for participating in the Program, which may 
include upfront enrollment Incentives, an annual Incentive, and an installation 
Incentive.  
 
 
 
*Indicates Change.



UNION ELECTRIC COMPANY ELECTRIC SERVICE 
 
 MO.P.S.C. SCHEDULE NO.   6        2nd Revised       SHEET NO.  249.1  
 
 CANCELLING MO.P.S.C. SCHEDULE NO.   6        1st Revised       SHEET NO.  249.1  
 
APPLYING TO  MISSOURI SERVICE AREA  

 

  
DATE OF ISSUE  January 19, 2024  DATE EFFECTIVE  February 18, 2024  
 
ISSUED BY  Mark C. Birk Chairman & President St. Louis, Missouri  
 NAME OF OFFICER TITLE ADDRESS 

DEMAND RESPONSE MEEIA 2019-21 (Cont'd.)  

Residential Demand Response Program (Cont'd.) 
 

 PROGRAM PROVISIONS (Cont'd.) 

* Initially, the Program will provide an approved list of eligible WiFi enabled smart 
thermostats, but as technology, device capability, and the Program evolve, the 
Program may also obtain energy and demand savings from residences through other 
connected assets, such as hot water heaters, HVAC switches, residential energy 
storage, etc. 
 

** The Company will restrict the length of Demand Response Events to a total duration 
of no more than 4 hours during any 24-hour period and to a maximum of 20 Events per 
calendar year.  A minimum of three (3) Events per Program Season will be dispatched 
with at least one (1) Event per calendar year dispatching all Participants.  
 
ELIGIBLE MEASURES AND INCENTIVES 

Eligible Demand Response Measures and Incentives paid to customers may be found at 
AmerenMissouri.com/rewards. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
*Indicates Reissue. **Indicates Change. 
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